
 

 
Recommendation for Council Action 

 
AUSTIN CITY COUNCIL 
Regular Meeting: October 5, 2017 Item Number: 024 

 
 
Purchasing Office 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of a multi-term contract with Stanley Convergent Security Solutions 
Inc., to provide an electronic alarm system which includes monitoring, maintenance, and installation 
services, for up to three years for a total contract amount not to exceed $855,000. (Note: Sole source 
contracts are exempt from the City Code Chapter 2-9C Minority Owned and Women Owned Business 
Enterprise Procurement Program; therefore, no subcontracting goals were established.) 
 

Fiscal Note 
 

Funding in the amount of $120,000 is available in the Fiscal Year 
2017-2018 Operating Budget of Austin Public Health. Funding in the 
amount of $120,000 is available in the Fiscal Year 2017-2018 
Operating Budget of Parks and Recreation Department. Funding in the 
amount of $5,000 is available in the Fiscal Year 2017-2018 Operating 
Budget of Municipal Court. Funding for the remaining contract term is 
contingent upon available funding in future budgets. A fiscal note is 
not required. 
 
 

Purchasing Language 
 

Sole Source. 
 
 

For More Information 
 

Inquiries should be directed to the City Manager’s Agenda Office, at 
512-974-2991 or AgendaOffice@austintexas.gov 
<mailto:AgendaOffice@austintexas.gov>or to the buyer, Marty 
James, at 512-974-3164 or Marty.James@austintexas.gov 
<mailto:Marty.James@austintexas.gov>. 
 
 

Client Department(s) 
 

 
Austin Public Health; Municipal Court; Parks and Recreation 
Department. 
 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 
Additional Backup Information: 
 
The contract will provide electronic alarm monitoring and equipment maintenance, system installation, 
and upgrades for the Austin Public Health department, Parks and Recreation department, and Municipal 
Court. Stanley Convergent Security Solutions Inc. (Stanley) currently owns the electronic monitoring 
systems located in 127 City facilities and buildings and Stanley does not allow other companies to 
monitor or support their proprietary systems.  

The contract will allow for system installation at current City locations and removal of equipment at 
locations that are closing. New facilities will only be added to this contract after the Communications 
and Technology Management department has determined that the facility needs cannot be met under 
the Enterprise Security Access System program. 

The current contract with Stanley expires September 30, 2017 and has an authorized amount of 
$1,451,000 with $1,191,833 in expenditures across six City departments. The new contract will support 
three City departments through their transition to the new Citywide electronic surveillance contract 
over the next three years.  

If a contract is not secured, City properties will not be provided electronic monitoring until new services 
are in place. The transition to new systems will take an estimated three years or longer due to the vast 
amount of City properties requiring these services.  
 
 

Stanley Convergent Security Solutions Inc.   
 Contract 

Term 
Contract Amount  Contract 

Amendment  
Revised 
Amount  

Initial Term 2 $  570,000  n/a  n/a  
Extension Option 1 1 $  285,000  n/a  n/a  
TOTAL 3 $  855,000  $  -  $  -  

. 
 

 


